Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of October 13, 2009
Attendees

Present: Joanne Dover, Vice-Chair; Wayne Elliott, Treasurer; Tom Salatiello, Secretary; John Earley, Member-at-Large.
Absent: Linda VanValkenburgh, Chairperson.
Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director; Candace Storrer, guest.
Call to Order

Acting Chair Joanne Dover called the meeting to order at 6:43 p.m. on Tuesday, October 13, 2009, at the Library.
Trustee Positions
MOTION (Tom S./ John E.): The motion to elect the following slate of officers passed unanimously: Wayne Elliott, Chair; John Earley, Vice-Chair; Joanne Dover, Treasurer; Linda VanValkenburgh, Secretary; Tom Salatiello, Member-at-Large.
Secretary’s Report

MOTION (Wayne E./ Joanne D.): The motion to accept the minutes of July 28 as presented passed unanimously (Tom S., John E. abstaining).
Treasurer’s Report

The Board reviewed the most recent financial statements. Approximately $800 remains from the donation earmarked for the automation project. A report will be submitted to the donors once the funds have been fully expended. The Library will seek to recruit volunteers to finish any unfinished parts of the project.
Cab will draft a letter to Tucker Library Interiors seeking an adjustment in the remaining balance in light of the fact that the requested inventory of equipment was never provided. John E. will contact the Trustees of the Trust Funds to determine the status of the Library’s request for disbursement of funds.
MOTION (John E./ Joanne D.): The motion to settle the bill with the Winnisquam Regional School District from the Donations account passed unanimously.

Cab will survey other libraries to see how they handle fundraising expenses.

MOTION (Joanne D./ John E.): The motion to recommend the most recent financial statements to the town auditor for annual review passed unanimously.
Candace Storrer has recently moved to Sanbornton and has become an active Library volunteer. The Trustees welcomed her to the community and gratefully accepted her offer to serve as an Alternate Trustee.
MOTION (Joanne D./ John E.): The motion to recommend the appointment of Candace Storrer as an Alternate Trustee to the Board of Selectmen passed unanimously.

Building Report

The Trustees inspected the recent work upstairs. Paul Colp has installed shelving on the East wall and will return soon to install more. The Trustees expressed their sincere appreciation to Mr. Colp for his many hours of labor and for the high quality of craftsmanship evident in his work. The Library will look into portable shelving units for the middle part of the room.
The Department of Public Works is scheduled to put down a top coat and parking lines on the parking lot within the next month or so. Proposals for Capital Improvement Requests are due in the Town Offices by November 1; Cab will draft a request for construction of a walkway between the Library and the Central School, a project that has been discussed for many years.

General Business

A new public access computer has been purchased to satisfy the terms of the Gates Grant awarded to the Library. Cab will draft a Volunteer Agreement Form to provide the Library with liability protection in case of injury to one of our volunteers. The Sanbornton Historical Society is planning to expand activities onto Meetinghouse Hill as part of its annual Christmas Wreath Sale event; the Library will plan programs of its own for the same day (December 5). Candace suggested a Christmas tree raffle as a fundraiser.
Cab suggested that the Library experiment with a donations-only approach to our on-going book sale. Other libraries doing this have reported doubling or even tripling their revenues. Cab will ask these libraries what, if any, steps they have taken to prevent abuse. The Library will purchase 500 magnets with our hours for promotional purposes.
Over half of the Library’s paid holidays fall on a Monday, when the Library is normally closed; the Trustees preferred to maintain the current practice of remaining open on the preceding Saturday. Cab will check with staff about the possibility of closing the day after Christmas and opening the following Monday when Christmas falls on a Friday.
A t’ai chi instructor has asked to teach classes at the Library; the Trustees pointed out that there is no suitable space at present and recommended that the Town Hall be considered instead. The Trustees may re-visit the issue once the work upstairs has been finished.

Director’s Report

Another donation of books and DVD’s has been received from the Livoti family for the Livoti Family Children’s Media Collection; the Trustees once again expressed their sincere appreciation to the Livoti family for their generous support. At least a dozen Lakes Region libraries, including Sanbornton, will be participating in a “One Book, One Community” program in the fall of 2010; the book selected is The Guernsey Literary and Potato Peel Pie Society by Mary Ann Shaffer and Annie Barrows.
Cab recently attended an extremely useful conference in White River Junction, “Strengthening Your Library in Challenging Times”, sponsored by the Children’s Literacy Foundation; he will share a report of take-away ideas soon. He will be attending a one-day workshop on library marketing on October 23.
The Library is about to finish a free trial subscription to Mango Languages, an online language learning service; annual fees would be about $200 if Sanbornton signs up with other local libraries (versus $1,600 for an individual subscription).
Adjournment

The Chair adjourned the meeting at 9:05 p.m.
Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, November 17, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. in the Library.

Respectfully submitted,

Cab Vinton, Director

